

ERNEST A. BARBEAU
RADIO STATION CONSULTANT
84 FURMAN STREET
SCHENECTADY 4, NEW YORK

June 23, 1947

Dear Frank:

Since you left on vacation I have been in touch with Chester Velie and Arthur Viger if only to acquaint them with the progress I have made.

Chet will show you a recent letter concerning the Heldebergs site situation which is still pending — but also promising. I expect to contact Mr. Reed the end of this week for final decision or at least to get their counter proposal if they intend making one.

Failure to get a decision very soon from this group leaves us with the alternative of acquiring the La Grance tract and getting to work seriously on it. I have hated to give up the Camp Pinnacle deal because it offers so many decided advantages and economies. But we cannot wait on them forever.

I showed your above two associates blueprints of three studio arrangements which I have completed while you are away. I am making studies for a fourth arrangement and hope to complete it soon. The pillars are a real handicap to good design but I'm sure you will like some of the arrangements I have been able to design notwithstanding.

Once this site matter is settled, we can get going in earnest on your project. Parker Rousseau has drawn up a lease which I left with Chet Velie pending your return.

I am leaving tonight for a brief fishing trip near the Thousand Islands but expect to return Friday when I will get in touch with you by telephone prior to contacting Mr. Reed.

I trust you thoroughly enjoyed your vacation and that the rest will have done you some good. Vacations are all too short when one needs complete relaxation.

With kindest regards.

Mr Frank L York
The Troy Record Company
Troy N Y

Sincerely,

Ernest A. Barbeau